Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock  on Wednesday 5th   June  2013
 Present: Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Muriel Taylor (MT), Jane Evison (JE).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.   
Apologies received from Harry Ingram, Pennie Drummond, Maggie Maguire & Shaun Walsh.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

LF & PG gave a brief account of the Northern Conference. They thought was a well organised & informative day. Having separate north & south meetings is good.
PG has a contact from the Derbys Group re lightweight rider bibs.

JE will pursue the new road signs now her broadband is restored.

MT has purchased 2 digital clocks.

The Pony Club Officials meeting at Southview did not happen.. PD held a small session at her house instead. 
	PG

JE

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 
 MT reported that the current balance is £3,090.66. We intend to buy new rider bibs & road signs.  
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there are 61Full members &10 Ass members. We have a problem with some long standing members not registering their horses for trophies or offering a help day.   
	PG

	6
	PR.
SW was hoping to attend but has sent a message that he will be late & may not arrive. 
	

	7
	Inter Regional Championships.
This will be discussed when SW arrives or later via email.
	

	8
	Wirral Ride.
The current venue is unavailable due to double booking by the Ranger on our ride day on July 6th so we have had to cancel. We hope to possibly postpone til October this year if JE & MT can find an alternative venue as the current one is not ideal. We will definitely aim to run it in Octocber 2014. 
	JE

MT 

	9
	Date for Teggs Nose & Peover Pleasure Rides.
Teggs Nose. LF will speak to John Illingworth (RO) with a view to a date in late October or early November depending upon whether Wirral can be re-arranged. 
Peover. LF hopes to run this in late August.

Congleton. PG is aiming for this to be on November 17th.
	LF
LF

PG

	10
	Training Day. 
LF has organised to have the use of the farm ride & gallops at Kelsall Hill on June 23rd. Also the physiotherapist Andraya Hiscock will be giving advice. The programme for the day is on the Cheshire website. . 
	LF


	11
	Delamere PR.
 LF reported an excellent turn-out & profit of £1,200. There was a shortage of    helpers which made the organisation difficult.
	LF


	12
	Ride for Life.
This was considered a good idea. LF will ask Steph Wagstaff-Bethell whether we could use the Milton Green area in spring. If not Delamere Forest could be possible in early March. 
	LF


	13
	Promoting Endurance in Cheshire.
We need to keep our publicity material up-to-date to encourage pleasure riders to join the group.
	

	14
	AOB.
There was none.
	

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 7th August 2013 at The Laurels at 8.00pm.
	








